
 

 
Yukon U13 Championships 

Dawson City, Yukon  
January 27-29, 2022 

 
 
 

 
 
*PLEASE DISTRUBUTE THIS INFORMATION PACKAGE TO THE FAMILIES AND 
COACHES OF U13 PLAYERS* 
 
Dear U13 Coaches, caregivers, and players, 
 
Dawson City Minor Hockey Association is excited to be bringing a minor hockey 
tournament back to town by hosting the U13 Yukon Championships January 27-29, 
2023 at the Art & Margaret Fry Arena.  
 
TEAMS 
There will be 6 teams participating. Please email dcminorhockey@outlook.com with 
your team roster as soon as possible, and identify any over/underage players. 
All players must be registered through Hockey Yukon/BC Hockey. 

 
GAME SCHEDULE  
The schedule is in a separate attachment. Copies of the schedules will be posted at the 
arena, and in the team welcome package.  
 
RULES 
The Playing Rules shall be those of Hockey Yukon (YAHA), as applicable to Minor 
Hockey 

GAMES*please see changes 

• Three periods 

• 5 minutes warm up before each game 

• 1st period – 15-minute running time 

• 2nd period – 15-minute running time 

• 3rd period – Start period with 15 minutes (12-minute running time. Last 3 minutes 
stop time unless goal spread is 5 or more) 

FINALS *please see changes 

• Three periods 

• 5 minutes warm up before each game 

• 1st period – 20-minute running time 

• 2nd period – 20-minute running time 

• 3rd period – Start period with 20 minutes (17-minute running time. Last 3 minutes 
stop time unless goal spread is 5 or more) 
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TIMEKEEPING & REFEREES 
DCMHA will take care of timekeepers for all games. Referees will be organized by 
Hockey Yukon Referee Coordinator. 
 
FAIR PLAY AWARDS 
The fair play award is granted to a player on each team after each game. These players 
are picked by coaches from the opposing team, an recognizes exemplary behaviour 
that promotes the spirit of Fair Play. No player can receive the award twice. 
 
DRESSING ROOMS 
Each team will have a dedicated dressing room for the duration of the tournament which 
can be locked each evening. Team names will be posted on dressing room doors, each 
time will receive a welcome/snack package. 
 
PUCKS 
Please bring your own supply of pucks for warm-up 
 
SATURDAY BANQUET 
DCMHA will be hosting a free catered dinner banquet Saturday night at Diamond Tooth 
Gerties Casino (conveniently located right next door to the arena!). Doors will open at 
4:45, dinner at 5:00-6:30, each person will receive a ticket to win from our 
selection of door prizes upon entry. We appreciate your help in advance with 
ensuring we leave the venue tidy upon our departure. (Gerties will be open 7pm-1am 
both Friday and Saturday nights). 
 
CONCESSION 
The Grumpy Schnitzel operates a full concession in the Arena lobby, open all weekend. 
Cash or credit/debit. 
 
FOOD/GROCERIES/ROAD SNACKS 
Dawson City General Store & Bonanza Market have food and grocery items, as well as 
pre-made/made to order lunch items. North of 60 (former Shell) gas station has a good 
selection of shelf stable food items.  
 
RESTAURANTS 
*Dawson has a selection of dining options; all restaurant hours vary, we recommend 
checking with the establishment 

• Eldorado Hotel Bonanza Dining Room  

• Downtown Hotel Sluice Box Lounge 

• Annabelle’s Noodle House 

• Drunken Goat Greek Taverna 

• BonTon & Company 

• Pan of Gold Pub & Grub 

• High Roller Canteen *located inside Diamond Tooth Gerties, must be 19 to enter 



EMERGENCY SERVICES 
The Dawson City Community Hospital (located behind the museum on 5th avenue) 
offers 24-hour urgent care services. Telephone 993-4444, or 911 to access ambulance, 
police, and fire. Art and Margret Fry Arena has an AED and first aid kit on premises if 
necessary. 
 
SKATE SHARPENING 
There is a skate sharpening service at the arena for a $5 fee, but we recommend you 
get your skates sharpened before arrival. The arena attendants are not always 
available. 
 
 
If there are any questions, please let us know. We appreciate all parent and 
volunteer support required to make this weekend a success. Safe travels, and we 
look forward to seeing you at the tournament! 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Dawson City Minor Hockey Association Board  
dcminorhockey@outlook.com  
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